
SE
Consuiate General of Canada WE Consulat général du Canada

Sie

Senator Li Krueger April25, 2022
Chai, FinanceComittee
NewYorkState Senate
172 tate Street, Capitol uiding
Room 416.CAP
Albany, NY, 12247
Via e-mail hrueger@nysenate gov

Re: Senate Bil 5921 and Assembly Bill 6872 “New York Deforestaion-Free Procurement Act”

Dear SenatorsStewart Cousins, Ort and Krueger, Speaker Heaste, and Assembly membersBarclay and
Zebrowisi

1 hope this letterfinds you in good health during these challenging times. | am writin to ris the
GovernmentofCanada’s ongoing concerns regarding Senate Bll 9214 and Assembly Bil 68724 - “New
YorkDeforestationree ProcurementAct”

In conversation ith you and your 800d officeover the past year, my Provincial coleagues and have
Stressed our opposition tothe inclusion of boreal forests in thse bills. For, in so doing, New York is
including ts most responsible and elabl supplier of forest products na bil best directedatothers.
Canada has exceptional forest management and shares New York's commitment to a green, sustainable
future. We are concerned that the inclusion ofCanada in thse bills is misguided and aris to our shared
prosperity. As such,wewil refrain rom offering amendmentsa this ime but reiterate our opposition

That being sid, do look forward to continuing our discussion on these bills as we work ogether to
advance our shared goalof reducing global deforestation without impacting responsible forest
managers ike Canada.

Sincerely,

2.
Khawar Nasim
Acting Consul Genera of Canada to New York

Canada


